STOKE-ON-TRENT AND STAFFORDSHIRE

LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP

Note of a Shadow Board Meeting

13th January 2011, Vice Chancellors Boardroom, Staffordshire University, Stafford

Present

Jim Rickard 


(formerly Michelin - Chair)

Steve Burgin


(Alstom)

Ian Dudson


(Dudson)
Mark Kerrigan 

(Alton Towers)

Mohammed Pervez 

(Stoke on Trent – Leader)

John Van de Laarschot
(Stoke on Trent – Chief Executive)

Simon Tagg 


(Newcastle – Leader)

Brian Edwards 

(South Staffs – Leader)

Philip Atkins 


(Staffs CC – Leader)

Nick Bell 


(Staffs CC – Chief Executive)

Observers

Steve Wyn Williams 

(Staffordshire University representing Paul Richards)

Simon Morris 


(Keele University)

Steve Willis 


(Stafford College representing the Colleges)
In Attendance

Samuel Kabiswa

(BIS)
Secretariat
Hardial Bhogal 

(Stoke on Trent CC)

Bryan Carnes 


(NSCCI)

Catherine Raines 

(SCC)

Steve Burrows 

(SCC)

Peter Davenport 

(SCC)
1.
Apologies
Ken Stepney 


(JCB)

Tom Fanning


(Midland Expressway)

Paul Richards


(Staffordshire University)
2.
Notes of the meeting held on the 13th December and Matters Arising

The notes of the previous meeting were agreed.

Matters arising

(i) Timelines in governance paper to be applied in the future circulation of the papers – Secretariat

(ii) Need to respond quickly to AWM assets and liabilities when the plan in preparation is circulated – (Board / Secretariat)
3.
Chairman’s Update
The Chair summarised the various meetings he had attended and particularly flagged up the challenge of providing a consistent message to the media.

Meeting with LEP Neighbours to be held on 28 January – JR/PD
National LEP Conference to be hosted by No. 10 – now confirmed as the 7th March in Coventry

It was agreed that;
(i) Steve Burgin be elected as Vice Chair 
(ii) the Board needed to be aware of the need to keep Members and others informed and be prepared to deal with any press consequences – single communications person to be identified - NB/JL
4.
Branding and Communications

The Board thanked the team for the organisation of the engagement event and noted the emerging results.


MK tabled a draft brief for a piece of Place Marketing work.  This was discussed and the following actions agreed.
(i) A further e newsletter to be circulated following the conference - Secretariat
(ii) Place Marketing

a. City and County Councils to collate and review previous work quickly – Secretariat to arrange
b. Consultant brief to be circulated for comment to MK  - PD
c. Consultant to look at information collected and to advise

(iii) Funding requirements to be considered across the LEP - Secretariat
5.
Regional Growth Fund (Confidential Item)
6
Governance
PD presented the covering paper and framework on Tom Fanning’s behalf.  The recommendations in the paper and the framework set out below were agreed.  
1. That the shadow Board becomes the full Board, subject to the following recommendations.

2. That the Board membership is expanded slightly by including a representative of the Universities and a small business/rural member.

3. That existing members should identify a term of office to a maximum of three years.

4. That as vacancies arise the required skills and experience for applicants are reviewed to maintain the influence and experience of the board

5. That regular engagement events should be held to facilitate contributions from business, social and community enterprise, and other interests.  (Note that the sub groups also involve representatives from a broad range on interests.)

6. That Government is advised of the progress made and the framework for the partnership.

The need for Scrutiny and how this was best achieved were discussed and it was agreed to ask the Governance sub group to look at this.

The following actions were agreed;
(i) Submission to be made to BiS – (TF/PD)
(ii) Sue Prince to be co-opted to bring WIRE, SME, and rural expertise – (JR/PD)
(iii) Governance Group to consider Scrutiny in more detail to ensure clarity and simplicity – TF/PD
(iv) Universities to agree a representative – PR/SM
(v) Sub Groups –

· Destination Management Partnership – Mark Kerrigan – Roger Bradshaw

· Low Carbon – Ian Dudson – Andrew Briggs 

· Skills and Enterprise – Ken Stepney – Alison Knight

· Broadband – [Sue Prince] – Peter Davenport

· Inward Investment – Paul Richards – NB/JL and Task & Finish group
· Business Support – Needs to be considered and a stock take done

(vi) Observers – these would attend board meetings by invitation – regular MP Briefing to be arranged – PD/Secretariat

(vii) Post meeting communications and publication of agenda and minutes to be arranged.  Public minutes to have confidential matters omitted – Secretariat
7.
Growth Hubs

Steve Wyn Williams presented the paper which outlined the potential for a “Growth Hub” bid in round two of RGF.  The Growth Hub could cover a LEP wide approach to business support, enterprise, and innovation programmes.

The following actions were agreed

(i) Need to develop a proposal for a Growth Hub – SWW

(ii) Need to review possibilities to either a link or local Technology Innovation Centre – Secretariat
8.
Developing a Future Action Plan


The Chair set out his proposal for an Away Day to develop priorities for the LEP.  Following a discussion the following actions were agreed

(i) Awayday proposal agreed – to be a full day
(ii) Location required  - Board
(iii) Possible date 8th/9th April

(iv) Secretariat to bring proposal to next meeting – Secretariat
9.
Any Other Business

(i) Samuel invited comments on a series of transport questions from the Department for Transport – PD to prepare a response
(ii) Confidential item.

(iii) Engagement of other LA Leaders and Members.  It was agreed that the agenda and minutes should be circulated to District and Borough Council Leaders.
10.
Dates
The frequency of Board meetings was discussed and it was agreed that the Board needed to continue to meet monthly.  Wednesday suggested as a good day.  
Suggested dates to be circulated for availability.  - All Board Members
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